Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

21 April  2011

Present:  Professors Siouxsie Easter, Cynthia J Koepp, Tom Stiadle, Ernie Olson; Student Representative Alex Schloop '12; Provost Leslie Miller-Bernal (chair); and Associate Provost Cindy Speaker 

The meeting began at 9:30 a.m.

I.  Approval of minutes:  Minutes of 14 April 2011 EPC meeting were approved.

II. UPDATES on Subcommittees.
A.  January Week Subcommittee. No update yet.  The chairs hope to meet once more with the         entire group.  What issues would EPC members want this committee to address?
1. Academic Credit:  how much? 

      B.   Scientific Literacy Subcommittee

1. Tom sent out Scientific Literacy Report to the Sciences and is starting to get a little feedback and ideas concerning 
assessment.

III.  Discussion of Proposed Titles for First-Year Themed Seminars


         

 A. We had an extended discussion about possible titles for these seminars, all trying to 


convey 
notions of a “Meaningful Life,” such as “Foundations for Learning,”  “Engaging 


With Knowledge,” etc.  None seemed quite right, so we agreed to keep thinking rather 


than be derailed from larger goals and moving on.
IV.  Next Step for Gen Ed Proposals
A. We had an extended discussion about where we are in the process of designing a new Gen Ed curriculum and how best to present the proposal to the faculty.  Open meeting or special meeting?  

B. We tried to sort out our goals:  to get feedback and revise more or go with it as is ? We hoped to get some parts of new curriculum passed for next year as well as a detailed description of what we would be adding over the following three years.  

C. We discussed the importance of Wells 101 seminars 
D. We expect that students will enroll in 3 of 4 January terms for a special January (mini)-week.  Suggested that it be required of all  first and second year students, plus either Juniors or seniors. January activities could play a key role in retention. 


1. Faculty members will likely need/want more information. Issue of compensation. How many faculty members would need to be involved each year? Ten seems necessary based on current ideas and configurations of activities.

2. Practical issues are significant.  Could perhaps have 10 different workshops, with some related to service learning, with 5 led by faculty; five by staff.

3. Credit.  Student would earn 1 credit for full participation in January activities.




4.  What would we want to discuss with faculty?

5. We agreed to invite Dean Joel McCarthy to the next meeting to discuss these issues. 

6. We agreed to have Special meeting 5/17. 12-2:00p.m. We agreed to send out the proposal no later than 5/13. 

7. We agreed that we should start thinking about likely questions:  compensation? Assessment and credit piece (how to monitor students’ performance, etc. ?)
8. When to register?  By the end of the Fall term.





Questions about transfer students?  Expectations for them?  Their 




particular issues?



9.  No third year seminar yet. Only will exist when program is fully 





implemented.  Similarly, Sustainable Community Capstone would be 




worked out over three years.



10. Who is responsible for designing seminar on
certain themes for the catalog or 



designating what learning objectives they might fulfill, such as 





“writing attentive,” etc.




11. Caps will affect total number of courses needed.  Should we try to design first 



and 2nd seminars as courses with smaller enrollments (no more than 12 to 




15, for example).   




12. Goal: to hold incoming students to new Gen Ed program in newly revised 




catalog.

V.  Homework for next week:  Go back over total prospectus: figure out new designations for CAR,  SL, 



QR, Activity courses, etc.
Respectfully submitted,
Cynthia J. Koepp

Humanities Division representative to EPC
